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For this assignment we were requested to have teachers in our school take the TTAG survey on 
SurveyMonkey.com, to filter and analyze the results, meet with a district level administrator to present the results, and to get their reaction and opinion as to the direction technology PD should take moving forward. My one-page reflection is shown below from this exercise is shown below.
The letter inviting our colleagues to take the Survey was sent out on our first class meeting on October 16, 2010.  I emailed the invite to multiple groups at the Baird Middle School in Ludlow.  I designated the end date for the teachers to complete the survey as Monday November 1, 2010.  Upon completing the survey in Ludlow 31 of approximately 60 who were invited took the survey and provided their comments.  I believe the number of those teachers who completed the survey is a strong reflection as to how important the topic of this survey is to teachers trying to be effective teachers while utilizing technology in their classrooms.
Approximately 27 of the 31 that began the survey actually finished the survey or answered the majority of the questions including the two open response questions at the end of the survey.  Eleven of the 31 participants provided their names which I appreciated for this allowed me to thank them individually and allowed me to address each teacher’s individual questions and comments, and to meet with them and converse in more detail, their concerns and requests.
In general the majority of the teachers responded to the majority of the questions in the mid to low experience level showing a definite need being expressed by the teachers for more technology related Professional Development.  One question where most teachers felt they were the least prepared and knowledgeable was with assistive technologies used to support our students with disabilities. A number of teachers also questioned the use of cell phones and IPods in the classroom especially since these electronic devices are banned from the classroom for both students and teachers in Ludlow.  Others felt that the use of cell phones, instant messaging, and texting as a means of communicating with parents and students was not a good idea and ill advised. The teachers didn’t feel comfortable with forms of communication that could not easily be documented and saved like they can with emails, nor were some of the teachers comfortable with students and parents having their cell or home phone making them ‘on-call’ 24/7. 
More interesting than the results of the 18 initial questions were the results obtained when the teachers could type in their opinions and comments on the survey.  A number of teachers claimed that they at one time had been technologically savvy in the classroom but due to the lack of technology supporting resources such as equipment they felt they had lost their technological edge and needed more training.  Others indicated their concern with the rate at which technology changes and felt it was difficult keeping up with new tools and web based resources with all of the responsibilities they already had within their subject discipline.  Many requested more training especially with tools and resources that they would be able to put to practice immediately and easily when preparing their daily class lessons.
I was able to meet with the Ludlow Public Schools Superintendent, Dr. Theresa Kane, for approximately twenty minutes.  The results of the survey were not surprising to her and she indicated she has had many conversations with teachers about the lack of technology equipment, tools, resources, and professional development.  In most cases the lack of funds in these hard economic times was the reason given for not being able to provide more technology support and training for the teachers.  I suggested to her that we try to provide professional development for the teachers where we could show teachers how they could use a number of online technology resources and tools in the development of their class lessons. I also suggested giving the teachers training in computers, the operating system, and common applications such as Word, Excel, PowerPoint, and Publisher which did not require a lot of money or expensive equipment to put into practice but would help them to improve in a number of technological ways.  
In my first year teaching at Ludlow I initiated a free computer class for parents of students in the Middle School while forfeiting one of my class prep periods every week for half the year with the hope of bringing computer literacy to these individuals.  This year I initiated a computer club for Ludlow’s elementary school students. I suggested to Dr. Kane that next year I personally could offer an hour per week after school to provide technology PD to any faculty member who would be interested in attending.  I also spoke to the principal of the middle school, Sheryl Stanton, and suggested that on our next full day of teacher PD that we have teachers volunteer to provide mini workshops for their peers which would give our teachers a chance to share their knowledge and experience with each other while giving teachers, attending the workshops,  multiple topics of interest from which they could choose.  The Superintendent and Principal liked my ideas and hope to put them into action in the near future.
This concludes my reflection on the TTAG survey, the results, and my discussions with teachers and district level administrators.  I feel this was definitely a worthwhile assignment and exercise in designing effective professional development models.

